Information for 10th and 11th Grade Students

The PSAT exam will be administered on Tuesday, October 31, 2023.
The PSAT is now digital. Test-takers must bring their fully-charged laptop and
laptop charger on October 31st.
e Students who do not bring their device will not be permitted to test.
Testing will begin promptly at 7:20 am. Students arriving after testing has begun will not
be permitted to test, per College Board policy.
Bussing will be provided for test-takers on test day.
Test takers who do not report for testing will be marked absent.
Testing room information will be shared with students prior to test day.
A calculator will be available through the testing software which students will use to
complete the exam. Students should still bring a pen and pencil with them on test day.
e Parkway students in grades 10 and 11 are expected to take the PSAT and will be
excused from Parkway on October 31, 2023.

After the Test

e Students who would like to leave at the conclusion of testing can do so with a signed
permission form (found below). Permission forms must be submitted to the
Counseling Office by Friday, October 20th.

e Students who remain at the school can complete any asynchronous work they may
have. Students will participate in lunch, and will receive bus transportation home at
normal dismissal time.

Resources

The format and length of the PSAT have changed. You can learn more about the new format
and changes to the PSAT here. Students who would like to practice for the PSAT can do so
using the resources found here.
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